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Sesquicentennial Scottish Highland Gathering & Games
Alameda County Fairgrounds in Pleasanton

8am to 6:30pm
September 5 - 6, 2015

You may be able to say sesquicentennial three times in a row
(can you?), but do you know what it means? Sesquincentennial, in
this case, means the 150th annual Caledonian Club of San
Francisco Games.
There will be plenty of entertainment including:

The Grandstand Show
Food
Music
Heavy Athletics
Highland Dancing
Piping and Drumming
Sheep Dog Trials and much more!

Buy your tickets online to save! Children under 11 free, Students and Seniors ($11), Gen 1 day
Admission ($19) or Gen 2 day Admission ($26).

The SBSS will once again have a booth in the clan
area. It is a wonderful place to meet-up with friends,
visit, take a break, get water... The booth is manned by
club volunteers and we would sure enjoy having you
volunteer for a two hour shift filled with visiting, helping
people find there clans and more. If you are willing to
work two two hour shifts at the booth, you will get a one
day admission payed for by the SBSS. Lyn Irvine is
coordinating volunteers.

Sah - win Festival ... WHAT????????
That is the right way to say it but it is written Samhain. It is a Gaelic festival on
Oct 31stmarking the end of the harvest season and the beginning of winter. As
you may have noticed, it is also Halloween. The SBSS is going to have its
annual Samhain/Halloween party on October 23rd 7:00pm at the West Valley
Branch of the San Jose Public Library. It will be preceded by a delicious potluck

(bring your favorite dish) and a short business meeting. Then let the Party Begin!!!!
Note: Costumes are very welcome and appreciated. Lots of games and prizes!

http://www.southbayscots.org
http://www.alamedacountyfair.com/
http://thescottishgames.com/
http://thescottishgames.com/
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Samhain
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Guess What? we are still Pondering,
but something
new …….
Pondering has commenced for the
2016 Board of Governors (BOG)
nominees.
Our club does not run by itself, it
needs a good poke and shove here
and there. The core group that does
this is the BOG.

You can see the current members at the left who are keeping
everything flowing smoothly for the membership (and they try really
hard).
A very critical nominee is the Chief. Our current Chief Nathan has
done a wonderful job these last few years, with the support of the
BOG and other members, but his time as Chief is up (will he be
unChief? quondamChief? onceChief? He-who-was-Chief-but-is-no-
more?).
If YOU are interested, or have any suggestions for any of the
positions needed to keep our society going strong, please contact
any of the SBSS Board members.

SBSS On-Line Merchandise
Pleasanton and Big Trees Highland Games are near! Think how

excellent you will look wearing your SBSS shirt. They are also good
to wear to general meetings, Samhain parties and just any old time.
Go to Zazzle sbscots, to see what we have. If you see a product
Zazzle offers not in our store, ask and see if it can be added

( newsletter@southbayscots.org ).

Facebook Merchandise Webpage.

Seanachie Publication Information
Submit all materials to:

newsletter@southbayscots.org
The email account is checked on a weekly
basis, well I try :) Yah! I finally get the

emails directly ... send them!
Note: All material becomes the property of
the South Bay Scottish Society. Newsletter
content is decided upon by the Board of

Governors, representing the membership of
the South Bay Scottish Society.

20 1 5 South Bay
Scottish Society Board

of Governors

Chief
Nathan Irvine
408.448.5707
chief@southbayscots.org

Deputy Chief
Dorrie Scherer
408.243.6247
deputy-chief@southbayscots.org

Sennachie
Lyn Irvine
408.448.5707
sennachie@southbayscots.org

Steward
Lori Daly
408.644.0649
steward@southbayscots.org

Scribe
Robert Anderson
650.969.2841
scribe@southbayscots.org

Gov-at-Large
Marjorie Coakley
408.859.3322
gov-at-large.b@southbayscots.org

Gov-at-Large
Basil Rhodes
408.867.3978
gov-at-large.c@southbayscots.org

Gov-at-Large
Frank Cameron
650.941.0214
gov-at-large.a@southbayscots.org

http://dictionary.reference.com/browse/quondam
http://www.zazzle.com/sbscots
mailto:newsletter@southbayscots.org
https://www.facebook.com/pages/South-Bay-Scottish-Society/149577291778857
http://www.zazzle.com/sbscots
http://www.southbayscots.org
mailto:newsletter@southbayscots.org
mailto:chief@southbayscots.org
mailto:dorrie_scherer@att.net
mailto:sennachie@southbayscots.org
mailto:frank.cameron@earthlink.net
mailto:frank.cameron@earthlink.net
mailto:frank.cameron@earthlink.net
mailto:anderboys@comcast.net
mailto:gov-at-large.b@southbayscots.org
mailto:gov-at-large.c@southbayscots.org
mailto:dsalter@ix.net.com.com
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Calendar
of Events

August
3 SBSS Board of Governors Meeting

7:00pm
Mountain Mike’s Pizza Parlor
301 E. Hamilton Ave.
Campbell, CA

21 Movie Night – My Childhood
7:00pm
Round Table Pizza Parlor
1400 Campbell Ave, Campbell, CA

September
5-6 Pleasanton Highland Games

8:00am - 6:30pm
Alameda County Fairgrounds
4501 Pleasanton Avenue
Pleasanton, CA

7 SBSS Board of Governors Meeting
7:00pm
Mountain Mike’s Pizza Parlor
301 E. Hamilton Ave, Campbell, CA

18 Movie Night – My Ain Folk
7:00pm
Round Table Pizza Parlor
1400 Campbell Ave, Campbell, CA

27 Chief’s Picnic
11:30am
Wildwood Park
22100 Stevens Creek Blvd.
Saratoga, CA

October
3 Big Trees Highland Games

10:00am - 6:00pm
Roaring Camp Historic Railroad
5401 Graham Hill Road
Felton, California 95018

5 SBSS Board of Governors Meeting
7:00pm
Mountain Mike’s Pizza Parlor
301 E. Hamilton Ave, Campbell, CA

16 Movie Night – My Way Home
7:00pm
Round Table Pizza Parlor
1400 Campbell Ave, Campbell, CA
map

23 Halloween / Samhain Party
SBSS General Meeting
7:00pm
Potluck Dinner, Halloween Party
West Valley, San Jose Public Library
1243 San Thomas Aquino Rd,
San Jose, CA
map

201 5 Highland Games Season
Here is a partial list of Scottish Highland Games

Aug 2 - Scottish Games &Celtic Festival Monterey County Fairgrounds, Monterey

Sep 5 & 6 – Scottish Gathering & Games Alameda County Fairgrounds, Pleasanton

Sep 26 - Dixon Scottish Games Dixon Fairgrounds, Dixon

Oct 3 - Big Trees Highland Games Roaring Camp Historic Railroad, Felton

http://www.saratoga.ca.us/cityhall/rec/facility_and_park_rentals/parks/wildwood.asp
http://goo.gl/maps/Lsczj
http://goo.gl/maps/9Er9i
http://www.montereyscotgames.com/
http://eventful.com/monterey_ca/events/48th-annual-monterey-sco-/E0-001-075950073-7@2015080209
http://www.thescottishgames.com/
http://goo.gl/maps/aOIW1
http://www.scotsindixon.org/games_2.html
http://goo.gl/maps/YRTe3
http://bigtreescots.com/
http://roaringcamp.com/
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Flying Scotsman Ride,
PBFSCO Style

Graeme Coakley

On Sunday, May 3rd, a group of South Bay
Scottish Society's members met at the Sunol train
station at 10:00 AM to join the Pleasanton
Blairgowrie Fergus Sister City Organization
(PBFSCO)'s Annual Flying Scotsman Train Ride. At
10:15 AM, after both groups were assembled, we
were ceremoniously piped aboard our train - the
Western Pacific #713 (a GP7) and chose our seats
for the journey. We left the Sunol Depot with
carriages full of passengers and a refreshment car - which was appreciated by many. We traveled
from Sunol through scenic Niles Canyon to the sound of bagpipes playing in the background.
After approximately 45 minutes, we arrived at Niles where we had a brief stop before being pulled
back to Sunol by the Robert Dollar #3 (a 2-6-2T steam engine). During the excursion, we enjoyed
hearing about the history of the Niles Canyon Railway from one of our conductors while another
conductor came through the carriages clipping everyone's tickets.
After arriving back in Sunol, several members attended a picnic, in the park across from the train
station, with members of the PBFSCO. It was a perfect ending to particularly enjoyable outing.
Thanks go out to the PBFSCO for inviting us to this entertaining event and being such gracious hosts.

I Said Mashie Not Niblick!*
Annual Golf Tournament

Lori Daly

The South Bay Scottish Society’s annual golf tournament took
place on Saturday May 30th at Blackberry Farm in Cupertino.
Blackberry is a nine-hole course with a Par of 29 and is set along the
bank of Stevens Creek with tree lined fairways and small greens.
SBSS members and friends and family came out to test their skills
against their opponent’s luck.

Bob Anderson (SBSS Scribe) his wife
and two sons formed the first foursome to go out followed by Bob Whitton
and his grandson, and the last foursome were Dorrie Scherer (Deputy
Chief) Lori Daly (Steward) and two friends, Skip and Bobby. Skip took 1st
place and took home a bottle of Scotch and Dorrie placed 2nd winning a
package of Belhaven Scottish Ale. The tournament ended with celebratory

drinks and Scotch eggs at the Duke of Edinburgh, where we all remembered no matter how bad we
played, it is always possible to play worse.

*Mashie and Niblick are archaic names for the 5 and 9 iron (there also is the Cleek)
The traditional set of irons was invented by Archibald Barrie and were used from 1903 up until about
the 1940s. The introduction of the standardized numbered iron set produced by the Spalding Sporting
Goods Company in the early 1930s caused the traditional set of irons to gradually give way to
numbered convention.

http://pbsco.org/
http://www.ncry.org/content.aspx?page_id=22&club_id=541047&module_id=137786&actr=4
http://www.ncry.org/content.aspx?page_id=22&club_id=541047&module_id=137747&actr=4
http://www.blackberryfarmgolfcourse.com/
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South Bay Scottish Society
General Meeting Minutes
San Jose Public Library, West Valley Branch

Friday, July 10th, 2015

Minutes of the July General Meeting

7:00 p.m. Enjoyed old and new friends with a pot-luck
dinner

7:50 p.m. Quorum Verified Sennachie - Lyn Irvine
Call Meeting to Order - Chief - Nathan Irvine

Approval of General Minutes from April 11th. 2015 -
Copies were to distributed to members for review, Don
Village moved to approve and Lyn Irvine seconded the
motion to approve the minutes as written

Stewards Report & Membership- Steward - Lori Daly
(absent), Lyn Irvine read the last two previous quarters
reports as they represent the most current accounting
Communications from the Scribe - Bob Anderson - An
invitation extended to the membership to attend a Board
of Governors meeting and consider getting involved
Additions to the Agenda - none
Approval of the Agenda: Joan Rhodes moved to
approve and Lana Ralston seconded, all in favor

Committee Reports:
Newsletter - Chief Nathan Irvine: Looking for volunteers
to write articles about any and all things Scottish
Website and Facebook - Graeme Coakley - Requested
more photos of members and events
Membership Interface and Welcoming Committee -
Marjorie Coakley - No new members but will she be
contacting current members for participation in upcoming
events

Old Business:
NilesCanyon RR - Nathan Irvine - “Flying Scotsman”
vintage railroad excursion with piping on a trip through
Niles Canyon, a very enjoyable day
Golf Tournament - Blackberry Farm - Another beautiful
day on the links for all attending with honors going to Skip
for first place and Dorrie Scherer second

Miniature Golf Tournament - Golfland, Sunnyvale -
Perfect weather for our group to putt around the east
course with Nathan and Bob taking first and second
respectively. Awards and libations followed immediately
afterward at the Duke of Edinburgh in Cupertino

New Business:
Movie Night July 17th - Frank Cameron - “The Edge of
the World” a 1937 film shot on the Isle of Foula about the
de-population of St. Kilda
Burn’s Night 2016 - We are forming a committee with
chair and members interested in planning the event
Pleasanton Scottish Games September 5th and 6th -
Lyn Irvine circulated a sign-up sheet for members willing
to volunteer 4 hours of their time to mind our booth in
exchange for a paid admission to the event
Chief’s Picnic September 27th 11:30 am - 5:00 pm -
Wildwood Park in Saratoga, Bette Bedford will supply
bangers
Big Trees Scottish Gathering & Highland Games at
Roaring Camp October 3rd - Sign up with Nathan Irvine,
Thomas the Tank Engine will be there
Board of Governors 2016 - Open positions are; Chief.
Deputy Chief, Scribe, Sennachie and one Governor at
Large, nominations will be taken at the October General
Meeting

Next General Meeting:
October 23rd, 2015 at The West Valley Branch San Jose
Library at 7:00 pm.

Adjournment:
8:36 pm. - Don Village moved to adjourn and Maria
seconded the motion, all in favor

Entertainment:
Lyn Irvine led us in a rousing game of Scattergories, many
winners, many prizes

Ceud Mìle Fâilte Dhut
Cheryl Comento, San Jose

Ceud mìle fàilte dhut - Scots Gaelic for "A hundred thousand welcomes to you"
It’s pronounced kee-ud meel-a faahl-tja ghooht
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The Stewart Tartan Pipes and Drums
Sue Nissen

The Stewart Tartan Pipes and Drums was founded in San Francisco 35 years ago in January 1980
when roughly half of the venerable Black Raven Pipe Band struck off on its own. The group had no
sponsor, no uniform, no gigs. The band was able to secure some tattered Royal Stewart and Hunting
Stewart kilts from the defunct San Francisco Boy Scout Pipe Band as well as the Caledonian Pipe
Band and found rehearsal space at the St. Peter's Episcopal Church in the Richmond District of San
Francisco.
Jim McElroy took the reins as Pipe Major and Rick Coffee, formerly of the Caledonian Pipe Band
was appointed Drum Sergeant. Two years later Doug Snodgrass was elevated to Pipe Major, a post
he would hold for 27 years until his retirement in 2011.
That first year we performed at the old French Hospital in San Francisco, a Livestock Show in Point
Reyes Stations, and an Afternoon Concert Performance at the Forest Theatre in Carmel.
From these humble beginnings. the band grew in size and sophistication. Over the years we have
performed on stage with the Chieftains at the Mountain Winery, at the PGA President's Cup, at
pregame performances for the SF Giants and Oakland Raiders, at many parades and civic functions.
We currently average between 20 and 25 performances per year.
The musical quality was the key target when the late Catherine Young was appointed Pipe Major in
2011. The focus of the band shifted from being solely a street band capable of performing in full
military dress to one that also would perform in Grade 5 competition.
Under the leadership of Pipe Major Dan Durller the band was promoted to Grade 4 for the 2015
season! As membership grows we will field both Grade 4 and Grade 5 competition bands in addition
to our parade and show bands. It is fitting that on the band's 35th anniversary, the band will enter the
pipe band arena at Pleasanton for the first time.
The Band rehearses on Tuesday evenings at the St. Andrews
Episcopal Church at Saratoga and Fruitvale Avenues in Saratoga from
7PM to 10PM. Rehearsals are open to all. Our membership comes in
as far as Fairfield and Santa Cruz.
We are seeking Pipers, Side drummers, and particularly Tenor
drummers. If you are interested in a hobby that you can participate
from your teen years through retirement, this is the place for you!
2015 will mark our 21st annual Scottish Christmas Concert at St.
Andrews in Saratoga on Saturday December 5 at 3pm. The concert is
free. It features the band, dancers, vocalist and related narration and
stories.
Also, consider adding the emotion and excitement of bagpipes and
drums to your next event. We are able to provide a single piper, mini
band, parade band or a full concert performance. Please contact us by
phone at 408.356.5406, through our website at www.stewarttartan.com
or stop by a rehearsal!

http://www.stewarttartan.com/



